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April 2, 2020 
 
TO: Lake County Stormwater Management Commission 

FR: Mike Warner, Executive Director  
 Sharon Østerby, Water Resource Professional 

RE: FEMA Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant Agreement-Beach Park 

 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: APPROVAL-Intergovernmental Agreement with Beach Park 
 
The FEMA Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant Agreement was approved by the SMC on November 7, 2019 and 
provides funding for the purchase, demolition and site stabilization of four residential structures: two homes at 
risk from a landslide in Beach Park, and two flood-prone properties in Highland Park.  This project is a 
continuation of the SMC Voluntary Floodplain Buyout Program. In the last two months there have been two 
additional slope failures along Bull Creek in Beach Park prompting emergency eviction of one of the houses by 
Beach Park building officials. SMC applied general engineering funding for a structural engineering inspection 
of the situation, which resulted in a determination of imminent failure. 
 
The federal cost share provided by FEMA through IEMA is $1,196,983.50. The non-federal cost-share is 
$398,994.50, which will be provided by the Village of Beach Park, the City of Highland Park and SMC project 
funding. 
 
Attached for your approval is the Intergovernmental Agreement with the Village of Beach Park for contribution 
of funding and in-kind services for a not-to-exceed amount of $135,193, for this PDM acquisition project. 
 
SMC will administer the project and receive reimbursement for project management and grant administrative 
services.  
 
If you should have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact Sharon Østerby at 847-377- 
7706 or Mike Warner at 847-377-7716. 
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